Part 2 (Closed to the public)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES

To the: Lead Member- Corporate Services.

On:
Monday, 16 December, 2002

TITLE: Local Authority Purchasing Partnership [LAPP] contract awards for the Supply and Delivery of Educational Furniture.[C97]

Contract period 1st March 2003 to 28th February 2005 [with the option to extend to 28th February 2006]

RECOMMENDATIONS:
The Lead Member is requested to approve the awards of the above contract to the following companies at an estimated total cost over [potentially] three years of £547,43,. assuming current offtake quantities remain constant:-

BGM Wire Products Ltd;  The Desk Centre;  EME Ltd;  EFM Ltd;  Gopak Limited  and  Mice Kaymar

It is also requested that the Director of Corporate Services or his appointed representative be authorised to extend the contract for a further 12 months following the initial 2 year period conditional on the satisfactory performance of the contractors and agreement of the participating LAPP Authorities.

Authorise the Head of Law and Administration to prepare contract award documents as soon as possible.   

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
This contract was previously administered by Oldham MBC. Resulting from the closure of the LAPP Central Office, a radical re-allocation of contractual responsibility took place and C97 came under the City Council's wing. As different suppliers have strengths and weaknesses in like for like product ranges, the unit costs tend to vary across several suppliers/manufacturers and there is a need to make multiple awards to suit the specific requirements of participating Authorities. By aggregating anticipated requirements, LAPP achieve economies of scale in terms of increased purchasing power and savings in the use of staff resources by virtue of one tender exercise instead of six separate processes.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
OJEC advertisement

Equifax report [for BGM Wire Products Ltd]

Company Annual Reports/Financial Statements.

References.

Tender documents and summary analysis schedules contain confidential information and are not available for public scrutiny.

Contract award recommendations from five LAPP Authorities.

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
LAPP participating Authorities have provided written contract award recommendations in order to justify the content of this notice and to ensure compliance with audit trail requirements.  

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Mainly revenue budgets but possibly capital expenditure in the event of any equipping of new premises.

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
None to date.

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Equifax report obtained in respect of BGM Wire Products Ltd.

CONTACT OFFICER:
Terry Harrisson.

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Not Applicable

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Best Value; Procurement Policies; 

DETAILS:


See attached note.
